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  HELLO EVERYBODY  
 

ESTATE NEWS 
 
 

Surprise, surprise - construction of the new Delta TMO Office is NOT yet underway.   

Apparently, the job is currently out for ôtenderõ and until such time as a Contractor is 

found (at the right price!), no work will commence. 
 

So, watch this space.   

Laurence and I remain ever hopeful that we could be in by Christmas 

é.é. but which year?! 

 

* * * * * *  

WEõD LIKE TO WELCOME ALL OUR NEW RESIDENTS AND HOPE THEY 
WILL BE VERY HAPPY LIVING HERE ON THE DELTA TMO ESTATE. 

 

* * * * * *   
During this warm spell, why not ask after an elderly or infirm neighbour who may be less able 

to cope with the heat. 
If they are unable to get out, see if they have supplies: food? medicines? water? 

éand check their property for adequate ventilation. 

.  
FOR ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR RELATED ISSUES, PLEASE RING: 

 

ASB ôOut of Hoursõ on 01708 726685 or for a non-emergency incident, call the Police on 101 
textphone 18001 101 

 
 

AND DONõT FORGET: IF YOU REQUIRE ASSISTANCE OF ANY KIND, PLEASE CALL THE DELTA TMO OFFICE ON 01708 464714 

 
                                                                                           
 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 

 TO BECOME A BOARD MEMBER 

TO BEC  Think about itéé 

Have your say on how your estate is managed. 

 

Seats on the Board are open to Tenants & 

Leaseholders (but you must be 18yrs or over) 

 

Why not drop by the Delta TMO Office 

or call us on 01708 464714 for more details? 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 

                          
 

No? Then the bad news is, youõre missing out  
But the good news is, itõs not too late to join! 

 

Membership is open to ALL tenants and 
leaseholders aged 18yrs and over. 

 

Lifelong membership will cost you just £1  
 giving you the right to attend futures AGMõs, 

share opinions and ideas,  
be involved with plans for the future  
and learn how Delta TMO operates. 

 

Membership forms are readily available from the 
Delta TMO OFFICE 

 

Why not join today ð and have your say 
Itõll be Ã1 well spent. 

 

ARE YOU A 

MEMBER OF 

THE DELTA 

TMO?  



 
 
 

 

 

 

  FANCY A NIGHT ON THE TILES?  
 
                                                         With warmer weather here, some   
                                                         residents may enjoy sitting outside on  
                                                         their balconies.  If the balcony tiles are  
                                                         looking a little grubby and in need of    
                                                         ΨǎǇǊǳŎŜ ǳǇΩ, here are a few cleaning tips  
                                                         from the manufacturer.  
  
 

Please follow their recommendations so as not to damage the tile surface:  
 

Tiles can be cleaned using soapy water or a weak bleach solution and a 
scrubbing brush. 
 

If in a shaded area (ie: north facing) and water lays in this area, which in 
turn would support the algae growth, then a fungicidal wash may be 
necessary. Try any proprietary product available from a DIY/Garden 
Centre for cleaning patios, in addition to water and a scrubbing brush. 
 

Care should be taken NOT to use anything too abrasive, or chemical 
concentrates that are likely to damage the waterproofing membrane 

and/or etch the surface of the tiles. 
 

 
If you are cleaning the balcony, PLEASE be mindful when sluicing surface 
water off the tiles. It will drip/splash onto balconies below  
and residents will not ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ΨǎƘƻǿŜǊΩ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǊǘȅ  
water will ruin drying laundry etc.  
 
                                           Please be careful! 
 



 

 
                         We think our Estate Manager deserves a mention in 

dispatches, for his heroic action when tending an elderly 
tenant who took a tumble in Elvet Avenue hitting his head 
on the kerb.  
 

While an ambulance was en route, Laurence put his life 
saving skills into practice, performing CPR on the patient 

prior to the arrival of a paramedic. The tenant was alive when he was 
whisked away to QǳŜŜƴǎ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ ΧΦΦ ōǳǘ ǊŜƎǊŜǘǘŀōƭȅ ƘŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ǊŜƎŀƛƴŜŘ 
consciousness from the blow to the head, and other serious health issues. 
 

His funeral took place in early April and we send our condolences to his 
friends and family. 

 

 
                                       hƴ ŀ ƘŀǇǇƛŜǊ ƴƻǘŜ ΧΦΦ 
 

 

 ITõS ôGIRL POWER õ AT STORK CORNER  
  … and sleepless nights ahead for 2 families on the estate: 
    
  Baby Daisy-May made her appearance on the 8th April, weighing in at 7lbs:12oz  
  Big brother Cole and step sister Samantha, along with Mum Louise and Dad David from    
  Mountbatten House were all absolutely thrilled by her safe arrival. 
 
  …and it’s a sister for our art competition winner Jack!  
  Baby Isabel came into the world weighing a healthy 7lbs:2oz on April 15th.  
  Very proud parents Jackie and Shane are delighted to welcome her into their family.  
  

Both new mum’s and their gorgeous daughters are doing well. 
 

We send our best wishes & congratulations to both families. 
 
 
 

 



 

 FILLING IN THE  
G  A  P  S! 

 

   
      Approx. 30 residents from the Delta TMO estate took the  
       trouble to attend the Housing Re-Generation meeting on  
       7th March 2017, to learn more about plans to build  
       additional housing on the estate.   
 
       LǘΩǎ ŜǎǘƛƳŀǘŜŘ ƛǘ ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ŀǎ орл ƴŜǿ ƘƻƳŜǎΗ 
 
   We know many of you are/were unhappy with the decision by  
        LBH, and hopefully the Council representatives were able to  
        answer all your questions and fully explain their potential plans  
        for the ΨǇƭƻǘǎΩ ǎƘƻǿƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦƭƛŜǊΦ 
 
   More residentΩs meetings will be scheduled for the future, so if  
  you were unable to attend this meeting then please ensure  
  ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ƻƴŜ. 
 

Go along and discover more of tƘŜ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ Ǉƭŀƴǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ŜǎǘŀǘŜ, 
ΧΦΦ and have your say! 

 
 

UPDATE:  Meetings are now being held with development companies interested in working 

with Havering Council to deliver the Housing Regeneration programme.  The aim is to identify 
the best company that has the ability to deliver the programme in the way the Council wants it 
to be delivered. 
A final decision on which company will be chosen will take place at the end of 2017 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

   IF YOU SMELL GAS  
           Check all your gas appliances (e.g. cooker) are turned off 

            Open windows to vent the flat 

           Phone the gas company (National Grid 0800111999) 

           DO NOT use a lighter or matches 
 

           DO NOT use light switches 

            The Gas company should respond quickly to the call,   

            and will tell you what the problem is and how it can  

                   be remedied. 

 

 

Tenants may be tempted to contact their energy suppliers regarding the much 
publicised SMART METER. 
                        Be warned, because some wiring within the blocks is not   
                        compatible, installation may not be possible.  
                        At this moment in time, we have not heard if the Council intend  
                        to re-wire the high-rise blocks.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

                       
                     There have been several thefts from cars in the local    
                        area recently, and the Police advise the following: 
  

 
BEFORE YOU LEAVE YOUR VEHICLE HAVE YOU ? 

1)  REMOVED the ignition key? 

2)  REMOVED All valuables including the SATNAV? 

3)  PARKED in a secure and/or well-lit area? 

4)  CHECKED THAT all the windows are up/closed and all doors locked? 

  

KEYS AND DOCUMENTS ! 

1)  DO NOT leave keys on tables, benches desks or key hooks at home. Hide them in a safe place. 

2)  DO NOT HIDE spare car keys anywhere on the car. 

3)  DO NOT leave registration papers, driver’s license or other papers in your car. 

4)  DO NOT have your personal address on key tags 

  

SPECIFIC ITEMS: 

1)  Keep valuable items OUT OF SIGHT from prying eyes 

2)  REGISTER your property @ WWW.IMMOBILISE.COM 

3)  Take PHOTOS of high value items for future reference 

  

TOP 5 STOLEN ITEMS 

 

1. LAPTOPS & TABLETS 

2. SMART PHONES 

3. WALLETS, PURSES 

4. SATNAVôS 

5. NUMBER PLATES 

  

  IF YOU CATCH SOMEONE IN THE ACT OF CRIME: 

► CALL THE POLICE STRAIGHT AWAY ON  999. DO NOT CHALLENGE THEM ! 
► MAKE A NOTE OF WHAT THEY LOOK LIKE, CLOTHING WORN ,VEHICLES USED, IF 

    THEY ARE CARRYING ANYTHING.  
 
IF THE OFFENDER HAS GONE. 
► CALL POLICE STRAIGHT AWAY ON 999 

► DO NOT TOUCH ANYTHING POLICE - CAN GET FINGERPRINTS AND DNA ! 
► MAKE A NOTE OF ANY CCTV CAMERAS IN AND AROUND THE AREA. 
► REPORT STOLEN CREDIT / DEBIT CARDS TO YOUR BANK STRAIGHT AWAY. 
► CONTACT YOUR INSURANCE COMPANY. 
 

  
 

 

 

 

WWW.IMMOBILISE.COM


 

 

 

 
                                            PARKING PERMIT CHARGES ARE INCREASED : 
 
                                            The cost of residential parking permits increased by £10  
                                            from Monday April 3rd in line with budget proposals.   
                                           Pay and display prices outside Romford, also went up from 
                                           £1 for 2 hours, to £1-50 for the same period. 
 
                        **  5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ: you can apply for permits on line via the LBH website. 

 
 

TO ALL CAR OWNERS: 

 

   We DO realise how difficult it can sometimes be to find a parking space on this estate, but in  
   response to continued complaints to the Council from garage users, we again request you 
   DO NOT PARK ANYWHERE on the garage hard standing. 
 

   Garage rentals have increased recently and it continues to be totally unreasonable to park 
   in front of rented garages making access completely impossible.  On occasions tenants 
   have been forced to walk or take a bus to work because their vehicles have been blocked in 
  THEIR rented garage.        Is that fair?                              
 

PLEASE SHOW SOME CONSIDERATION. 
 
 

There may still be garages available to rent on the estate. 
Please apply on line via the LBH website. 

 
 

Nobody wants a parking ticket or a fine, so please always ensure you leave your vehicle in a 
designated parking area, either the residents car park or marked parking spaces on the road   
ï but remember you will need a permit to leave the vehicle on the road between 8am-10am 
 
 

We would also remind you NOT to park on the pavement or anywhere on the service roads ð 
especially on a Tuesday ð bin collection day. 
   

IF YOU PARK ON THE SERVICE ROAD, YOU DO SO AT YOUR OWN RISK! 
REMEMBER: a bin wagon takes no prisoners! 

 

 

 
 



 

In this edition, let us mention the ludicrous items that caused severe 
blockages in the chute at Elizabeth House  

                                     

lidded toilet seat a puffa jacket   old clothes          
                                                   
                  

WHY WOULD ANYONE DO THAT? 
 
It took over 2 hours from the Delta TMO team members working day to un-
block the chute on 2 occasions. 
 

                                    We remind you all again:  

ONLY SMALL BAGS OF RUBBISH DOWN THE CHUTE PLEASE, AND 

IF YOU ARE THROWING OUT CARDBOARD PIZZA BOXES OR 

PACKAGING, BREAK THE BOX UP INTO SMALL PIECES FIRST !!!!!!!!                       

 
Believe me, our Team would much rather be completing more practical 

jobs on the estate, than clearing out blocked chutes! 
 

                                  Officers have been on site recently, checking tenant      
                                  details at all properties, in an attempt to trace tenancy fraud.  
                                  The crackdown on people illegally subletting their council  
                                   home, making or wrongly claiming benefits or Council Tax  
                                   Relief has saved the council more than £4million! 
 
That figure is after the cost of employing extra officers who have made approx. 
23,000 visits to council tenants across the borough since 2015. There have been 35  
Council homes brought back for genuine tenants to use and 44 ‘Right to Buy’  
applications cancelled.  A number of prosecutions are also taking place. 
  
The message is clear: if youôre breaking your tenancy agreement admit it now  
because you WILL be caught and then could lose your home. 
 

      
DONôT FORGET…you can report suspected Housing Benefit Fraud in 3 ways: 

¶ Telephone – contact the National Benefit Fraud Hotline on 0800 854 440 
Lines open Mon-Fri 8am – 6pm (your call will be free and confidential) 

¶ Online – www.gov.uk/report-benefit-fraud 

¶ Post – NBFH, PO Box 224, Preston, PR1 1GP 
 

http://www.gov.uk/report-benefit-fraud


 

THE DELTA TMO SORTING OFFICE! 
       

 

               Ordering on line?   
                                   To ensure safe delivery, ALWAYS quote the correct address  
                                   (ie: BLOCK NAME, flat number, road and postal code)  
 

                           If you prefer NOT to have the item left with a neighbour, then feel free to give 
the Delta TMO Office as an alternative address.  We are happy to provide this service.    
                   
We will accept parcels, sign for them on your behalf, and keep them safe until collection at a 
later date.  

          
 

 

 
 

                    éé..BUT REMEMBER 
 
 

                                      Packages will be kept safe, but you will need to collect the  
                   items from the Delta TMO Office during normal working hours Mon-Fri 9-5pm 
 

Not convenient for you?  Then please advise the office and we will refuse to accept parcels 
for your address. You can then either arrange re-delivery or collect them yourself from the 
local Sorting Office. 
 

If delivery has been attempted after the Trades button has de-activated, couriers cannot gain 
entry to you leave a delivery card.  
 
Whenever possible, we do try an advise a tenant when a parcel is retained.   
 

 
 

NOTE:          

DELTA TMO TAKES NO  RESPONSIBILITY FOR A 

LOST OR MISSING PARCEL OR A NY  PACKAGE 

DELIVERED TO THE WRONG ADDRESS.  
      



DELTA TMO would like to remind you all : 
 
.. that erecting solid partitions in your flat is against fire regulations, and 
therefore NOT allowed. 
 

If you wish to section off a room for privacy or perhaps segregate children, 
please consider using a curtain for this purpose. 
 

 
.. that as mentioned SO many times before in previous newsletters, water 
does NOT block a sink, bath or basin. 

 

Please be careful what you wash down the sink plughole 
and be aware that the likes of aquarium gravel will 
continue to create a blockage!  Why not buy a sink 
strainer, which will catch larger particles from entering the 
waste pipe.   
¢ƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀŘƛƭȅ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƛƴ tƻǳƴŘƭŀƴŘΣ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ŎƻǎǘΧΦΧΧȅŜǎΧΧΦƧǳǎǘ ϻм ! 
 

 
.. especially the cat lovers on the estate, please DO NOT put used cat litter 
Řƻǿƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǘŜǎΣ ǳƴƭŜǎǎ ƛǘΩǎ completely contained within a plastic  
bag. Litter trays clog up the chute; and it is unhealthy, unhygienic  
and very unpleasant for our team to unblock a chute and have  
smelly cat litter drop down on their heads.  How would you like it? 
 

 
.. to please remember, that when using the lift to take rubbish bags to the 
bag room, you ensure the bags are not leaking. 

       If you suspect there is a split, please encase it in another bag! 
 

       It is unpleasant to find the lift in such a state, after a spillage; and we are the    
       ones expected to clean it up! 

 

                                        
 Thank you for your co-operation 

 



ESTATE IMPROVEMENTS            
   

  
 

BEFORE é. 
 

   
 

é. and AFTER!  
 

Observant residents will have noticed a couple of recent estate improvements.   
At long last the buckled railings on the service road beside Edinburgh House have been replaced.  
The original fencing was damaged by a Serco bin wagon.  Our contractor was also instructed to 
remove the curve of the railings to give a straighter corner allowing a little more room for 
commercial vehicles to manoeuvre. 
Look at the BEFORE and AFTER pictures to see the difference for yourselves. 
 

Secondly, the old woodened panel fencing at the block 2-14 Elvet Avenue has also been replaced.  
The old fencing had seen better days; it was getting increasingly dilapidated and splintered, 
becoming a potential health and safety issue. 
 
The new wooden fencing and gates are a vast improvement and has smartened up the area for our 
residents. 
 

BOTH THESE PROJECTS W ERE FUNDED BY DELTA TMO,  

and I think youõll agree it was money well spent! 
 

     
 
 
 



 
 

Donôt forget é.. reporting an estate or property repair couldnôt be easier.  
 

Just give us a call on 01708 464714 or pop by the Delta TMO Office. 
 

Please, donôt stop us in the street, call out from your window, or mention it in passing to a 
member of staff whilst they are on duty.  
 

If you donõt contact US  at Delta, the job wonõt get done ð itõs as simple as that! 

 
Tenants and leaseholders alike are responsible for many basic repairs to their 
properties, so before logging a report we will check if it is up to Delta TMO, the 

resident or the Council to effect the repair.   
 

 
 
 

        NOISE   
Now we are enjoying warm sunny weather, balcony doors and windows are opened to 
allow air circulation. 
 

PLEASE be mindful of general noise throughout the day and night.  Kindly keep the TV 

and music volume down ï your neighbours do not want to hear what you are watching or 
listening to! 
 

Thank you for your co-operation and consideration 
 

******  

We would also like to remind you all, of your tenancy/leasehold agreement terms: 
   óany noise related building works or DIY should only be carried out  
    between 8am and 6pm Mon-Fri and  
    between 8am and 1pm on a Saturday.  
    NO WORKS should be carried out on a Sundayô 

 
You should also avoid using a domestic appliance (ie: washing machine, vacuum cleaner) 

before 7am or after 10pm 
 
 

 
 



 
 

                     
                        Since April 2016, the law has required all dogs   
                        to be micro-chipped. 
 

                        For more info, go to havering.gov.uk/dogchipping 
 
Please also remember: 
Dogs must always be kept on a lead, when on the estate or  
grassed areas, and please ensure you ‘pick up’ after your pet.  
 
NO DOGS are allowed in the kiddies’ playground. 
 
Dog bins are dotted about the estate for this use.  
If you allow your animal to foul on the pavement/communal  
gardens/grassed areas, and the incident is caught on CCTV,  
                           - YOU WILL BE FINED! 
 
 
It has been estimated that a single gram of dog waste can  
contain 23 million fecal coliform bacteria, which are known to  
cause cramps, diarrhea, intestinal illness, and serious kidney  
disorders in humans. 
 
TOXOCARIASIS is an infection caused by roundworm parasites. 
It’s spread from animals to humans through contact with infected 
faeces. Roundworm parasites are more commonly found in cats,  
dogs and foxes and usually affect young children. This is  
because youngsters are more likely to come into contact with  
contaminated soil and put their hands in their mouths and/or rub  
their eyes, through play.        Always wash their hands. 

 
KEEP YOUR CHILDREN SAFE AND WELL! 

 

 
 



 
 

 SECOND HAND SMOKE   

¶ Smoke can stay in the air for up to two-and-a-half hours even with a  
  window open 

¶ Lǘ Ƴŀȅ ǎǘƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŜǾŜƴ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǎŜŜ ƛǘ ƻǊ ǎƳŜƭƭ ƛǘ 

¶ Second-hand smoke contains more than 4,000 chemicals, some of  
  which are known to cause cancer 

¶ Children who breathe in second-hand smoke have an increased risk of 
  asthma and coughs and cold, as well as cot death, meningitis and ear   
  infections. 

 
Remember: there is NO SMOKING in block communal areas, 

including the lifts. 
 

 
                                                                  Havering Council strongly advise all their  
                                                                  tenants and leaseholders to take out  
                                                                  household contents insurance, either  
                                                                  through the LBH scheme or by making  
                                                                  private arrangements. 
The Council Home Contents Insurance scheme 
The Council do not insure your furniture, belongings or decorations against 
theft, fire vandalism or burst pipes. 
It is up to each resident to take out their own contents insurance by making 
their own arrangements or by joining a special scheme exclusively for Havering 
Council tenant and leaseholders. 
The scheme can be paid weekly with your rent (for tenants)  
ς Leaseholders must pay by direct debit   
To find out more about the home contents insurance scheme, log on to the 
[ƻƴŘƻƴ .ƻǊƻǳƎƘ ƻŦ IŀǾŜǊƛƴƎΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ IƻƳŜ /ƻƴǘŜƴǘǎ LƴǎǳǊŀƴŎŜ 
Guide 

 



 

                                

                EARLY WARNING! 
 

Delta TMO are putting all our residents on notice: we’re currently compiling 
the 2017 RESIDENTS SURVEY for completion.  (For those of you new to the 

estate, the survey is something we raise periodically for constructive feedback from all residents).   

So, please expect to receive a copy posted through your door in the 
coming weeks.  

¶ Please take the time to complete and return it;  
we value your comments. 

¶ It’s your chance to tell us the good and bad things 
about the estate and the service we provide 

¶ And it’s our chance to find out your views and address 
any major issues raised. 

 

We thank you all in advance for your co - operation  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
In our last survey, many of you mentioned the lack of community spirit on the Estate; 
while others suggested days out, trips and outings would be a good idea. 
 
Well, we have taken this on board, and the Board are thinking about arranging a  
‘Fun Day’ and trips to the zoo and/or the coast. 
 
So, we think it’s only fair to expect support from those of you who wanted such 
excursions.  Please, back us up with our project, by showing interest and putting your 
names down to come along and enjoy the fun. 
 
We would of course, always welcome other ideas and suggestions….  
 
 
 

 T  ALL KIDS:    L k ut f r p sters    

 regarding f tball training during the  
 sch l summer h lidays!           

 
 



                    

Green & Clean campaign                              

 

écomes to Gidea Park 
 

Havering Council’s Green and Clean campaign will be coming to Durham Avenue and Elvet 
Avenue in Gidea Park on Thursday 22nd June  
 
The event is being run in partnership with Delta TMO. 
  
From 10am until 1pm volunteers will be joining Council staff to tidy up the area, plant some 
flowering plants and shrubs as well as generally make it a more pleasant place to live. 
 
Chair of the DELTA TMO  Management Board (Sandy Stevenson) said ‘the Delta TMO estate is 
maintained by our own staff and we set very high standards for our communal areas and this 
special day will help us make sure that the estate is looking it’s best for the summer’. 
 
We hope residents will come along and join in for an hour or 2 as the more volunteers we have, 
the more we will be able to achieve. 
  
Deputy Leader of Havering Council and Cabinet Member for housing Cllr Damien White said 
‘Havering is very proud of being a green borough and our community clean-ups are a way in 
which residents can help tidy up their area’ 
 
This month we are focusing on the Delta TMO estate where the TMO staff do a fantastic job 
keeping the area looking good and deserve a helping hand which is why we are pleased to hold 
this event with them. 
  
Each month until October the Housing Services Community  Engagement Team is co-ordinating 
clean-ups on different housing estates across Havering and we hope local residents will join in 
and help us make their area look good. 
 

Anyone wishing to join in can sign up 
www.havering.gov.uk/housingcleanups. 

 



 
 
 

PLEASE NOTE:  
 

As part of the Green and Clean  

campaign, volunteers and Council staff will 
make a start clearing away the 

undergrowth, weeds, brambles and 
shrubbery in the corner by the wooden 

fencing in the Residents’ car park, where 
the two sides meet at Nile Court and 

Dreywood Court. 
 
 

Work will start on June 22nd 2017  
- so please bear this in mind and park  

AT LEAST 1 METER AWAY   

from the fence boundary to allow the 
working party access. 

 
Thank you for your co-operation 

 
 
 
 



 
 

COUNCIL NEWS 
 

Itôs all on line ! 
 

Sign up to the My Havering service and you can then access a wide 
range of services 24 hours a day, seven days a week via the website. 
You can apply to move house, get energy efficiency advice, rent a 
garage and much more. 

 

GOT A COMPLAINT ? 
 

From 1st April 2017 the complaints process with the Council now begins 
with an on-line form.  This ensures that the Council capture your 
complaint fully and have all the information they need to investigate the 
complaint and respond back to you. 
 
Please go to: www.havering.goiv.uk/complaintsform to complete  
the complaints form.  

 

PAY IT!  
 
You can now pay your housing or garage rent and Council Tax via direct 
debit by completing and returning the online form. 
You can pay online using a credit or debit card. 
 

REPORT IT!  
 
óThe Report Itô service is available to let the Council know about 
community and neighbourhood issues; housing issues, recycling and 
waste collection concerns and a lot more. 
 
 

http://www.havering.goiv.uk/complaintsform


 
 

GOT A QUESTION?  
 

If you have a question about any aspect of housing, there is now 
just one on-line form to complete, which will reach the right 
people to answer your query.  

      

     WANT TO KNOW MORE?  
 

     Universal Credit replaces 6 existing benefits and was rolled out  
     in Havering from February 2016 for single claimants of Job  
     Seekers Allowance. 

Havering Council has produced a special information booklet 
that you can read on line. 

 

RIGHT TO BUY DISCOUNT  
 

If you apply to buy your Council home after Thursday 6th April  
2017 the maximum discount is now £104,900-00 
For more information and check eligibility, look on the LBH 
website  
 
 
 
 
 

CONTACTING THE COUNCIL 
 

All resident enquiries should be made with the contact form on the LBH website 
www.havering.gov.uk/askhousing 
 

or of course, you can ring the CALL CENTRE on 01708 434000 
 

 
 
 

http://www.havering.gov.uk/askhousing


This is an important update to the tumble dryer 
modification programme Whirlpool UK Appliances Ltd  

is currently undertaking. 

 
 
The modification programme relates to a potential safety concern identified with 2 types of tumble 
dryer manufactured between April 2014 and Sept 2015.  In some rare cases excess fluff coming into 
contact with the heating element can cause a risk of fire. 
 
Since the launch of the campaign, safety has been the number one priority.  Throughout the 
modification programme Whirlpool has been working with and reporting to the UK Authority – Trading 
Standards.   
 
Since the beginning of the campaign more than 3.8million consumers have been directly contacted by 
letter.  However, some consumers have yet to register for the modification. 
 
Whirlpool urges all housing associations, letting agents and landlords to ensure their tenants tumble 
dryers have been checked to find out if their model is affected.  Please use the following guidance to 
ensure the safety of your tenants. 

 
Check the tumbler dryer: Whirlpool urges those who own an Indesit, Hotpoint, Creda, Swan or 
Proline tumble dryer manufactured between April 2004 and /Sept 2015 to check, and if found to 
be affected, register for a free modification by calling Whirlpool direct on the dedicated freephone 
helpline 0800 1510905 
 
Follow the safety advice: It is very important that agents and landlords notify all tenants with an 
affected dryer that they must follow the updated safety advice, which is to unplug and do not use 
their tumble dryer before modification has taken place 
 
Book an appointment: Once a customer has checked and confirmed their tumble dryer is 
affected, and registered for the modification, Whirlpool will arrange for an engineer to visit and 
perform the ‘free of charge’ modification. The appointment should take approx. one hour. The 
improvements will further enhance the safety and quality of the tumble dryer. 
 
Register all appliances whether new or old: Whirlpool fully supports the AMDEA safety 
initiative ‘Register My Appliance’ which enables manufacturers to identify and contact customers 
with greater ease should there be a product safety notice.  All appliances should be registered at 
the following website: www.registermyappliance.org.uk 
 
Product safety has always been, and always will be, a chief concern at Whirlpool UK Appliances 
Ltd.  Whirlpool appreciate your assistance as they undertake this important modification 
programme. 

              Donôt let this happen!                                    
 
 
 

http://www.registermyappliance.org.uk/


 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

   

                                                                                                   
 

 
  What a day itõs been! 
  First, my ôexõ got run over by a bus. 
  é.Then I got fired from my job as a bus driver. 
 

-oOo- 

 

                                                      éé Did you knowé.? 
 

ñDAMMIT IôM MADò spelled backwards is ñDAMMIT IôM MADò 
                        
                                                                                                                                    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AND FINALLYéé. 
 

 IF YOU WANT TO PLEASE REPORT AN INCIDENT  
 

 Please ring ASB (Anti-Social Behaviour) ôOut Of Hoursõ on 01708 726685: 
                    or 
 For non-emergency incident, call the Police on 101 - textphone 18001 101 
 

 Email: squirrelsheathsnt@met.police.uk 
 www.met.police.uk/safeerneighbourhoods 
 

 Romford Police station: 01708 751212 
    
 If you want to report a crime anonymously,  
 please call CRIMESTOPPERS on: 0800 555111    
 

 NB: The Crimestoppers guarantee of anonymity has NEVER been broken and callers are not even asked for their name.   

                                                 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

         THE LAST LAUGH é  

mailto:squirrelsheathsnt@met.police.uk
http://www.met.police.uk/safeerneighbourhoods


 
 
 
 
 

 DELTA TMO CONTACT DETAILS: 
 

Address: 26 Elvet Avenue, Gidea Park, Romford, Essex, RM2 6JR 
 

Telephone no: 01708 464714 
 

Email address: deltatmo@btconnect.com 
 

Website: www.deltatmo.com 
 
Office opening hours: MONDAY to FRIDAY   9am to 5pm 
 

- Outside office hours, we operate a 24-hour answer phone service 
- All call received will be responded to the next working day 
  

                               
 
 
              Have you enjoyed reading this current    

                      newsletter? 

 
          The next edition will be in a few months. 
 

But, in the meantime, if you have any ideas, comments, stories etc. 
that you’d like included in the next issue, bring your suggestions to 
the Delta TMO for Board approval and inclusion. 

 

                                         
 

 

And donõt forgeté. if you require a LARGE 
print copy please contact the Delta office 
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 MORE IMPORTANT TELEPHONE NUMBERS: 
 

 - Homes and Housing:  dial 01708 434 000         

                                         dial FREEPHONE: 0800 1513444 
 

 - Council repairs / Out of Hours: dial 01708 756699 
 

 - Streetcare: dial 01708 432563 
 

 - NHS (for a medical assessment):  dial 111 
 

 - Anti-Social Behaviour / Out of Hours: dial  01708 726685 
 

 - Police (non-emergency): dial 101 
 

 - Gas Leaks: dial 0800 111999 
 

 - Emergency Electrical: dial 0800 404090 
 

 - RSPCA Cruelty Line: dial 0300 1234 999 
 

 - Environment Agency: dial 03708 506 506  
 

 - NSPCC: dial 0808 800 5000  
  

 - Childline: dial 0800 1111 
 

 - AGE UK: dial 0800 169 6565 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 


